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Priestly Perusings

As I write this column on the 41st Day of Easter, we are moving toward the Feast of Pentecost (May 15th, this year) and “the long green season” following it. Next to Easter Day, Pentecost is the most important feast day in the Church (no, not Christmas, but Pentecost!). Pentecost is the 50th and final day of Eastertide. We will celebrate with great festivity this important Feast – the children of the church school (including our toddlers) have been at work preparing a special Pentecost banner, and will process with that banner on the 15th. Following the service, we will continue the celebration with the annual church school picnic – we are hoping for the beautiful weather we have enjoyed for that in recent years! Please plan to bring a dish to share and enjoy the day with all the saints! Pentecost celebrates the descent of the Holy Spirit upon the disciples of Jesus, sending them (and us, their descendants in the faith) out into the wider world to continue the reconciling mission and ministry of Jesus Christ. Each of us has a particular way in which we do that best, but in all of us, the principal and most effective ministry is that of forgiveness. In the creeds, we proclaim that the Holy Spirit is the spirit of God who binds us together as a community of faith which includes all the saints (all Christians) who have gone before us and all those who will come after, and guides us into the forgiveness of sins, the resurrection of the body, and life everlasting. The God whom we worship is a God of surprises – the miracle of the Resurrection was probably the greatest surprise ever! – but smaller resurrections happen every day in every life, and if we are attentive to the possibility, we may see new life and new love in places we would least expect it.   The end of the month brings the Memorial Day weekend, and thus the perceived beginning of the summer season. Please note that Pentecost is not a signal to stop coming to church for the summer! In many churches, attendance drops off precipitously on Pentecost or the following Sunday, the Feast of the Holy Trinity. It is my hope that we defy that trend and that we all continue to gather as the earliest disciples did “on the first day of the week” to fulfill the first of our Baptismal vows to “continue in the apostles’ teaching and fellowship, in the breaking of bread and in the prayers.” Yes, it can be hot in the summer, but at least it is not snowing!! 

Faithfully,

Susan+ 

WEAR RED for the Feast of Pentecost: May 15! Red is the color for the Holy Spirit. You will notice that church doors are traditionally painted red, a symbol of the Holy Spirit.

THANK YOU TO OUR CHURCH SCHOOL TEACHERS whose ministry is so important to the development of the faith of our children: to Lead Teacher Rhonda Mazur, and to Donna Lydem, Lead Teacher of the Toddler class. Thank you also to parents, grandparents, and parishioners for continuing to support our church school. Thanks to a supportive team of church school teachers: JoAnn Caruso, Jackie Pineau, and Debbie Price, who have team-led the Confirmation Class, and to those who, with Donna, have team-led the toddler class: Michelle Byram, Anna Famiglietti, Joelle Lamontagne, Pam Lindvall, Sam Famiglietti and Rose Lombardi. Finally, thank you to all the children for spending a bit of your Sunday mornings in church school. Please continue to attend church faithfully during the summer months and join the entire service with your family.
LITURGICAL CHANGES FOR THE SUMMER MONTHS: You may notice that the service will be a little shorter, beginning after Trinity Sunday (May 22nd). The color changes to green (the color of growth) for what some call “the long green season” or Ordinary Time – that long period without any major Sunday feast days. Some optional parts of the service will be omitted, as the Prayer Book allows. This will help shorten the service a bit during the hot summer months.


. 

MOTHER DAVIDSON will be away from May 17 – 24 attending her granddaughter’s high school graduation in Arkansas.  Fr. Bob Stocksdale will supply in her absence. His phone numbers, in case of emergency, are: (H) 860-426-1828 and (C) 203-464-2370. 
A KERYGMA BIBLE STUDY ON THE BOOK OF JOB will take place during the summer months. This seven-session study, Job and the Life of Faith: Wisdom for Today’s World, will be offered in duplicate sessions, afternoon and evening. Sign up on the bulletin board if you are interested in participating; the schedule will be determined at the convenience of the group. Participants’ Resource Books are $19.00 (Large Print, $21.50). 
NEW ADDRESS FOR JILL AND BOB MUSCO The Muscos have moved! Because of their need to get to Florida in time for Jill to begin her new job there on Tuesday, they even missed their own farewell party! Jill writes: “I cannot put into words the appreciation I have for the way you all took us into your All Saints’ family. I’m bringing you all with me in my heart and you never know, I’ll probably ‘pop in’ one Sunday while I’m visiting my girls. God bless!” Their new address is: 96 Buccaneer Drive, Leesburg, FL  34788.
CONGRATULATIONS!!! TO SHARMON OSAE, who later this summer will begin her new position as Assistant Professor of Pharmacy at the University of Georgia. 
WHEELCHAIR AND WALKER(S) SOUGHT Do you - or does someone you know - have a wheelchair and/or a walker sitting around, unused, at your house? It is very helpful for churches to have each on hand for  parishioners and visitors who may need them to get in or out of the building. If you have one available, might you consider donating it to the church?
DID YOU KNOW? For your information, Vestry Minutes are posted on the first bulletin board on the right, as you enter through the Andrews Hall entrance. The Vestry meets monthly, except in the summer, and minutes are posted once they have been approved (which means the minutes posted are for the second preceding month). Any questions or comments can be directed to Senior Warden Mary Pepides, Junior Warden Phil Mazur, Treasurer Michael De Negris or Priest -in-Charge Susan Davidson, or to any Vestry member.   
CHURCH SCHOOL UPDATE
Thank you to all who have made this school year so successful. Special thanks to JoAnn Caruso, Jackie Pineau, Debbie Price, and Donna Lydem. If you have interest in teaching next year, please let me know!

Our last day of church school is Sunday, May 15th, which is Pentecost. All children are invited to wear red and process in after the cross with our newly created banner. Children will remain in church for the entire service, sitting with their families. 

Also on May 15th our annual picnic will be held, rain or shine. Please stay after church and enjoy some good food and conversation. Our church school children will be helping with the set up and clean up. Confirmed teenagers are also invited to help as well. If you would like to bring a dish to share please contact me during the week.

Finally, thanks to parents, grandparents, and all our supportive church members for helping guide the youngest members of All Saints’ Church.

Rhonda Mazur

rhondamazur@snet.net
(860) 583-8584 home

(860) 995-8918 cell

STEWARDSHIP CORNER
Stewardship is about All of Life:

Many people like to talk about the stewardship of time, talent, and treasure. God does not give us, but rather entrusts us with time, talent, and treasure. How will we manage the 24 hours each day, the 7 days each week, for the good of the world and the glory of God? In a self-centered world, one says, “Make time for yourself.” In a God-centered world, we ensure that our bodies have time for rest, recreation and restoration, because we were entrusted to take good care of God’s tools. Someone said, “If I had known I would have lived this long, I would have taken better care of my body.” The Christian says, “I have no right to treat God’s creation shabbily… I must take care of this body whether I live long or not.” Our faithful management of entrusted talent is illustrated in “The Little Drummer Boy.” Our faithful management of entrusted treasure is seen neither in poverty nor acquisition, but in our attitude toward possessions, in our wise investment for the good of others, in our great generosity to others, and in our practicing the beliefs that “I am not my own, but God’s” and “this is not my time or treasure, but God’s.”

By Richard Lansing
GOLF TOURNAMENT
The 2016 All Saints’ Golf Tournament is being held this year on Saturday, September 10, at Hawk’s Landing

Country Club in Southington.

This is a change, as the tourney has previously been held in May or June.  Scheduling conflicts with Hawk’s 

Landing has necessitated moving the date to September.

Proceeds generated from the tournament are used to provide outside of classroom activities and other needed 

items to Wolcott school children.  We work closely with a School District Social Worker who is assigned to 
assess and determine a student’s specific need.  In doing so, we have helped numerous students over the year  

to obtain various articles or participate in class trips they otherwise could not afford.

In order to ensure a successful tourney this year we are seeking assistance with the following:

GOLFERS – If you can play golf, the “scramble” format used allows any skill golfer to participate.

BANQUET & RAFFLE – Immediately following the tournament, all are invited to attend this good buffet

food & fun event.

RAFFLE DONATIONS – You need not attend the event to donate a prize for the raffle table.

SPONSORS – Either become a sponsor, or obtain a sponsor donation from an organization or business you 

know or may be associated with.

If you would like further details or information regarding any of the above, please feel free to contact Red Smith, Henry Curtiss or Peter Marcisz.
